STAND. COM. REP. NO. 2003

Honolulu, Hawaii

JAN 3 12012
RE: S.B. No. 2359
S.D. 1

Honorable Shan S. Tsutsuil
President of the Senate
Twenty-Sixth State Legislature
Regular Session of 2012

State of Hawaii

Sir:

Your Committee on Public Safety, Government Operations, and
Military Affairs, to which was referred S.B. No. 2359 entitled:

"A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO SMALL BUSINESSES,"
begs leave to report as follows:

The purpose and intent of this measure is to add distilled
spirits to the types of intoxicating liquors that the holder of a
class 1 liquor license may sell for private use and consumption.

Your Committee received comments on this measure from the
Honolulu Liquor Commission.

According to testimony of the Honolulu Liquor Commission,
there is no compelling reason to exclude "distilled spirits" from
direct consumer sales to individuals for private use and
consumption. However, the Honolulu Liquor Commission recommended
that the measure be amended to add other specified liquor
manufactured from fruits or other products grown in the State.
The change would include alcoholic beverages made from products
such as locally grown sugar cane.

Your Committee finds that expanding class 1 manufacturer
license sales to include liquor produced from fruits and products
grown in the State supports current efforts to produce more of the
liquor manufactured in the State from locally grown crops which
would promote the growing of more crops in the State. Also,
producing more local liquors from locally grown crops helps liquor
sales of small businesses.
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Your Committee has amended this measure by specifying that
other specified liquor or distilled spirits manufactured from
fruits or other products that are grown in the State are liquors
or distilled spirits that class 1 manufacturer licensees are also
authorized to sell for private use or consumption.

As affirmed by the record of votes of the members of your
Committee on Public Safety, Government Operations, and Military
Affairs that is attached to this report, your Committee is in
accord with the intent and purpose of S.B. No. 2359, as amended
herein, and recommends that it pass Second Reading in the form
attached hereto as S.B. No. 2359, S.D. 1, and be referred to the
Committee on Judiciary and Labor.

Respectfully submitted on
behalf of the members of the
Committee on Public Safety,
Government Operations, and
Military Affairs,

Il o prr—

WILL ESPERO, Chair ’
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The Senate
Twenty-Sixth Legislature
State of Hawaii

Record of Votes
Committee on Public Safety, Government Operations, and
Military Affairs

PGM
Bill / Resolution No.:* Committee Referral: Date:
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D The committee is reconsidering its previous decision on this measure.

If so, then the previous decision was to:

The Recommendation is:

D Pass, unamended mss, with amendments [:| Hold |:| Recommit
2312 2311 2310 2313

Members Aye (WR) Nay Excused

ESPERO, Will (C)

KIDANI, Michelle N. (VC)

BAKER, Rosalyn H.

RYAN, Pohai

W

SLOM, Sam

TOTAL Bl o o |

Recommendation:
E/Kdopted D Not Adopted

Chair’s or Designee’s Signature: f .

Distribution: Original Yellow Pink Goldenrod
File with Commitiee Report Clerk's Office Drafting Agency Commitiee File Copy

*Only one measure per Record of Votes

Revised

: 01/20/11



